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INT. BEDROOM-DAY

                                                     FADE IN: 

We see a stack of comic books on a bed. As we watch, another 
comic is dropped onto the pile and a hand reaches out and 
picks up another. The camera pans to show WESTLEY (22), 
sitting on his bed reading a comic book. There is a bag of 
potato chips next to him.

As he reads the comic book, he reaches into the bag of chips, 
pulls one out and eats it. Eventually, Westley puts down the 
comic book and sighs deeply, staring up at the ceiling.

Suddenly, he picks up a random comic book and smiles at it. 
Westley slides off his bed, sits at his desk, and opens his 
laptop. We see him type for several seconds before seeing 
that he Googled, "How to be a Vigilante."

Westley scrolls down the webpage before finding an 
interesting looking website. He clicks it open and scans the 
article. The first thing he sees is "learn self-defense." He 
looks up thoughtfully.

                                                      CUT TO: 

INT. LIVING ROOM-DAY

THE NEXT DAY

Westley is practicing karate techniques from a YouTube video. 
He attempts a karate kick and falls over.

There is also a shot of Westley attempting a parkour move 
over the couch but fails.

                                                      CUT TO: 

INT. BEDROOM-DAY

PRESENT TIME

Westley back at his computer looking at the same article. He 
picks up another chip as he scripture down further and stops 
when he comes across, "Fitness is Key." He looks at the chip 
before putting it back in the bag.

                                                      CUT TO: 
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INT. LIVING ROOM-DAY

MONTAGE OF WESTLEY FITNESS TRAINING

Westley does a variety of exercises including push-ups, sit-
ups, jumping jacks, burpees, mountain climbers, pull-ups etc. 
He struggles with each exercise, sweating excessively and 
breathing heavily.

                                                      CUT TO: 

INT. BEDROOM-DAY

Once again back at his computer, Westley reads about putting 
together a costume. He sits back and thinks for a moment, 
then gets up and leaves the room.

                                                      CUT TO: 

INT. LIVING ROOM-NIGHT

Westley walks over to the closet and opens the door. He looks 
around thoughtfully for a few seconds before rummaging 
around, finding different pieces to his costume including a 
pair of gloves, knee pads, and a cheap plastic Halloween 
mask.

                                                      CUT TO: 

INT. KITCHEN-NIGHT

Westley is shown tapping a letter J on a black t-shirt, with 
duct tape. He holds up the shirt, smiles, and nods in 
satisfaction.

INT. LIVING ROOM-NIGHT

MONTAGE OF WESTLEY PUTTING ON DIFFERENT PARTS OF HIS 
VIGILANTE COSTUME.

                                                      CUT TO: 

EXT. APARTMENT STAIRS-NIGHT

Westley walks out of his apartment. He stands at the top of 
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the stairs wearing his vigilante costume, ready to fight 
crime. He does a variety of poses.

                                                      CUT TO: 

EXT. ALLEY-NIGHT

Westley is leaning against the wall of an alley, arms and 
legs crossed, looking bored. There is no sign of crime. 
Sighing, Westley paces back and forth. Feeling upset, he 
leaves and goes to a park.

                                                      CUT TO: 

EXT. PARK-NIGHT

Westley is sitting on a park bench. He looks like he is about 
to give up on his dreams of being a vigilante when all of a 
sudden he hears a GIRL cry for help.

GIRL
(screaming)

Aaaaaahh!!

Feeling renewed determination at the chance of doing 
something heroic, Westley stands up and stares off to the 
horizon for a moment before running off-screen.

                                                      CUT TO: 

EXT. PARK-NIGHT

Westley finds the girl who was screaming, ready to come to 
her rescue, but to his disappointment, he just finds her 
being tickled by her BOYFRIEND. They look up when they see 
him standing there.

BOYFRIEND
Who are you?

WESTLEY
(clears throat and replies with a 
deep voice)

I'm Captain Justice.
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There is a brief pause while the boy and his girlfriend look 
at Westley, then they burst out laughing. Westley looks 
embarrassed.

BOYFRIEND
Whatever dude!

They continue laughing as Westley walks away in shame. As he 
walks, a GIRL walks by him and trips. Before she falls, 
Westley catches her. They stare into each other's eyes for a 
brief moment.

GIRL
Who are you?

WESTLEY
(pauses)

I'm... Westley.

As he says his name, he removes his mask.

GIRL
(dreamily)

My hero

Westly helps the girl up and smiling at each other, they hold 
hands and walk away.

                                                FADE TO BLACK 


